DRAFT UNTIL SIGNED


KINGTON ST MICHAEL PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 7th April 2011 at 8pm at the Village Hall, Kington St. Michael

The Parish meeting is called annually by the Chairman of the Parish Council, but is a meeting of the People of Kington St. Michael, where matters brought to the notice of the Clerk in advance of the meeting can be considered by the parishioners in attendance.

Present: There were 18 people present including the WC representative, Members of the Parish Council and the Clerk.

Apologies were received from M Hall.

	1
	Welcome by the Chairman

The Chairman welcomed all and thanked them for attending. 

 

	2
	Allotments  

The meeting was opened by an interesting talk from Mr Tim Cann of the National Society of Allotment and Leisure Gardeners.  Mr Cann talked about how to obtain land, either by compulsory purchase from another authority or by leasing land from private landowners such as farmers, who may also have the machinery necessary to prepare the site.  Leases should be as long as possible, ideally a minimum of 3-5 years, and preferably more like 10-15 years.  He discussed the different ways of managing a site, including self management, and provision of water and other facilities such as fencing.  If an allotment was not well tended it would be possible to re allocate it to someone else after discussions had taken place.  Fees for allotments should be set by individual sites, and would depend on the costs for rent of the whole site, water charges, contingencies and insurance.  The PC was advised to consider the provision of half –sized plots to allow more local people to benefit.



	3
	Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

Cllr Bruce Low explained that it was planned to have a celebration for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, and a meeting had been arranged in the School Hall for 7.30 on Wednesday 13th May to set up a committee.  All were welcome and encouraged to attend.


	4
	Minutes

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 29th April 2010 were distributed.  These were approved as a true record and signed.



	5
	Chairman’s Report

The Chairman gave the following report:

As you know the Parish Council deals with many issues such as planning applications and village maintenance, but I would like to mention a few things in particular:

Following on from requests from a number of parishioners, we are currently trying to source land for parish allotments, and the clerk and a councillor have attended a very useful day course on allotments.  We are also working towards establishing a safe footpath up Tor Hill, with a dedicated working group dealing with the many issues this involves.  Other councillors are investigating how faster broadband can be obtained for our village and Kington Langley, which shares the same exchange – this would benefit householders and businesses alike.

The parish is also involved in a trial for a selected street-light switch off, and this due in the main to the efforts of the late Kenn Virr.

Our Parish Information booklet has been completed and distributed to every household and I hope that you have found it informative.

Grants have been given to the village hall towards the cost of the resurfacing of the car park, and to the church for repairs to the wall in Stubbs Lane last spring.

It is thanks to the many village groups, clubs and businesses that
Kington St Michael is such a good place to live and I don’t know about this Big Society that has been proposed, but we have certainly had our own Small Society running very successfully for years.

As ever there are people to thank and apologies if I have missed anyone that should be recognised:

· The parish councillors for their time and commitment.  A special mention should go to Jo Atack who left the council this year, for all her hard work and dedication, especially in respect of the recreation field.  This year we welcomed two new members – Bruce Low and Darryn Rawlins.

· The shop committee and volunteers, who keep our lovely shop and PostPoint running, and a special mention to Avril Balmforth who is the shop manager and lynch pin.

· Graham Orchard, who ran the village newsletter until recently and to Darryn Rawlins for taking it on.

· The WI for planting more daffodils to make the village brighter each spring, and for holding its annual buffet for the retired. 

· The recreation field working group for their continued work to improve the facilities –we now have a new zip-wire and maypole spinner there, thanks to a grant from Wiltshire Council.

· The PCC for the maintenance of the church and church yard, with FOSMAA now stepping in to help fundraise for repairs.

· Matt Bridger, for taking over as the Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator.

· Nigel Farr, who maintains the pond area and the garden at the build out.
· Margaret Pratley for looking after the council’s notice board at The Ridings.

· The transport group for its ongoing commitment to improving traffic situations throughout the village –some extra white lining was recently laid, to help with parking problems in the village.

· Howard Greenman, our County Councillor, who continues to support the Parish Council in its dealings with Wiltshire Council.

· Clare our clerk for her advice and assistance.  She has recently submitted her SiLCA coursework and is currently awaiting the results. 

If you would like to know more about what the Parish Council does please come along to our meetings, which are held here in the village hall.  Details can be found on the village website or the village newsletter.



	6
	Reports from Local Authority

Councillor Howard Greenman (WC) noted that he had been involved with the provision of allotments at Sutton Benger, and was happy to assist with provision of allotments in KSM if he could.  He reported that construction of the Brethren Meeting Hall adjacent to the Plough was being monitored, and that it was being built as per the planning permission, and there was no suggestion of a schooling facility being included.  Concern re the number of trees that had been cut down was expressed, these would be replaced once the construction was complete.

Cllr Greenman reported on mineral site allocation, and mentioned that 62 sites had been allocated, some near Sutton Benger and Christian Malford, but most in the South of Wiltshire.

He noted that there would be a cut in the revenue support grant to Wiltshire Council on 28.4 which would have a huge impact – 240 managerial posts would be declared redundant.  WC had a commitment to maintaining front line services – part of the savings would be made by reducing the numbers of properties occupied by the Council from 90 to 4 which would give capital income and reduce running costs.  Wiltshire Council had a debt of £205m which was well within prudent financial limits, and held £77m in reserves.

The County had 31 libraries, of which two new ones had opened during the year and none had closed.  Housing remained a top priority, and although 540 new units had been provided during the last year more were needed to serve the 10,000 people on the housing needs register.   The Council was committed to spending £54m on adult care in the next 4 years.  The average age in Wiltshire is higher than anywhere else in England which necessitates the high level of spending.

Potholes remain contentious, and the £4m already earmarked for dealing with them had been increased by a grant of £3.74 from Central Government – this would soon start to filter through into the villages.

It was noted that the slip road leading from the A350 to the Plough crossroads would be resurfaced by the owners of the new hall once construction was complete, hopefully by the end of the summer.



	6
	Reports from Local Clubs/Organisations

· PCC (see summary below)

· FOSMAA (copy attached)

· Wiltshire Police (copy attached)

· Recreation field working group (see summary below)

· Music & Movement (copy attached)

· Village Hall Management Committee (see summary below)

· Book Video and DVD recycling scheme (copy attached)

· WI (copy attached)

· Women Out Walking (copy attached)

· Sunday Night Whist Players (see summary below)

· Autumn club (copy attached)

· Brownies (copy attached)

· Friends of Kington St Michael School (copy attached)

· Ladies netball team (copy attached)

· Acorns pre-school (copy attached)

· Friends of KSM Primary School (see summary below)

· KSM Church of England Primary School (copy attached)

·  Community Defibrillator Scheme (copy attached)



	7
	Summaries of Verbal Reports

· PCC

It was reported that the church continues to provide a focal point with services on Thursdays and Sundays.  Unfortunately the running costs were currently being met by around 20 people, many of whom were retired, and this situation was not sustainable in the longer term.  The church had been hit by an increase in insurance costs and a drop in interest earned.  It was noted that the Diocese monitor work needed on the church building, and review this every five years.  Whilst the help given by the volunteers who help maintain the churchyard was much appreciated, more volunteers from the wider community were needed.  With this in mind the Friends of St Michael and All Angels had been launched, with a view to involving more people  in using the church, not just for religious purposes.  It was noted that there would be an organ concert on Sat 23rd April, and people were reminded of the annual church fete in June.  Any ideas on how to raise funds and widen the use of the church building were welcomed, and cream teas would be provided on Sunday 8th May from 3pm to launch FOSMAA and gather ideas.
· Recreation Field

It was reported that the last major change was the installation of goal posts which had been much appreciated, well used, and not vandalised.  The zip wire was to be installed shortly, together with a maypole spinner – both these were aimed more at teenagers.  The group was working with the Woodland Trust to clear some Himalayan Balsam.  The group had decided to organise the bonfire night, but not the camp out, and there may be an event held on the field to raise funds for the Diamond Jubilee celebrations.  A net had now been installed on the basketball hoop, and the cables would shortly be buried, the locations having first been mapped by GPS.

· Village Hall Management Committee

It was reported that the committee had remained successful in attracting a wide spectrum of activities to the hall, with a number of regular bookings.  It was noted that the Youth Club had closed, but that equipment was being stored in the hope that a similar group might restart.  It was noted that hire rates would not be increased, and that the Xmas Fayre had raised £714, and thanks were given to Liz McCarron and her husband for arranging the grotto.  All internal works were now finished, and a total cost of £8,000 to resurface the car park had been met in part by the PC (£750) and Wiltshire Council (£4,196).  Rick Squires and Ian Wills were thanked for their work on this project.  The hard work of the committee, treasurer, secretary, booking clerk and caretaker was also acknowledged with thanks.
· Sunday Night Whist Players

3-5 players now played regularly, each contributing £1 each to play.  The money is saved up and once the total reaches £50 it is donated to a village charity.  Donations during the year have been to the Church, Village Link, the Defibrillator Scheme and the Brownies.
· Friends of KSM Primary School

It was reported that the Pirates of the Caribbean themed school fete had done really well thanks to good support and the sponsorship of the shop – it raised a very welcome £1,456.  Other fundraising activities had included three film nights, a clothes sale, a Christmas quiz, book afire, crazy school event and the Easter egg tombola.  The money had been spent on a £2,500 donation to the playground project, £800 towards fencing, £262 to sponsor Anitha and a £40 gift for each class.  The coming years fundraising efforts would be direct towards raising money for new gym equipment.  Events already planned included a pamper and pimms evening, and a medieval-themed summer fete.  The friends continued to collect old mobile phones, nestle box tops, Tesco vouchers and ink cartridges.




Meeting closed at 9.40pm

Note:  Copies of reports are attached to the master of these Minutes, however copies can be forwarded on request.
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